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April 2014 
 

The next MRCF Meeting will be on TUESDAY, 8 April 2014 
Location: American Legion Post 731 

7245 Linda Vista Road, San Diego, CA 92111 
General Meeting at 7:00 PM 

 
 

 

CLUB OFFICERS 
President: 
Fred Miller 

 
(619) 562-9826 

Vice President: 
Curtis Kitteringham 

 
(760) 746-5913 

Secretary: 
Mark Lukens 

 
(858) 945-8525 

Treasurer: 
George Sager 

 
(858) 748-0868 

Field Marshal: 
Tom Pham 

 
(858) 761-3959 

Helicopter Chairman: 
Darren Hauptman 

 
(619) 948-1948 

Safety Coordinator: 
Brian Werner 

 
 (760) 473-7004 

Membership Chairman: 
Brian Werner 

 
(760) 473-7004 

membership@miramarrcflyers.com 
 

Newsletter Editor: Nathaniel Guerrero 
(858) 240-2215   Email: nguerrero@san.rr.com 

 

 
Club Webmaster: Darren Hauptman 

Darren@miramarrcflyers.com 
www.miramarrcflyers.com 

 
 

 

CLUB FLIGHT INSTRUCTORS 
Any club member who wishes to have some assistance should call one of our designated instructors.  
There is no duty instructor at the field, so you must prearrange a time with someone on this list. 
 

Name Number 
Richard Barndt (858) 213-5740 
Frank Gagliardi (858) 271-4430 

Curtis Kitteringham (760) 746-5913 
Mark Lukens (858) 945-8525 

Jerry Neuberger (619) 258-4477 
Tom Mulder (619) 804-8596 
Tom Pham (858) 761-3959 
Ron Stark (858) 530-0586 

Talmadge Sanders (858) 382-2003 
Darren Hauptman (619) 948-1948 

 

Do NOT tamper with the settings for the PA system that 
sounds when anyone calls the cell phone.  That is a 

requirement for our contact with the Base and needs to be 
heard anytime we are actively flying. 

  
 



Message from the Board 
 

The President’s Message 
Greetings, 
 
Facilities update: The start tables will be repainted Saturday, 29 March, with work parties divided between paint 
preparation and painting. Tables will be prepped and painted on the gravel parking area just South of the shade 
structure. We will be utilizing airless sprayers for painting; therefore members are cautioned to park vehicles in 
areas not subject to wind borne over spray. Tom is looking for 9-12 volunteers with work commencing around 
0900. 
 
The facility suffered some minor wind damage during the last storm front passage, with notable damage to the Field 
Rules sign at the East starting pad, it was destroyed and will have to be replaced.   
 
Operations: There were no field or MCAS operational issues reported, or noted, during the past weeks.  Lots of 
folks taking advantage of the great flying weather we have experienced this month.   
 
Cheers, 
Fred 
 
 
11 March 2014    Miramar Radio Control Flyers 

Minutes of the Meeting 
Held at the 

American Legion
 

MAKE SURE PMO AND THE TOWER ARE CALLED FROM THE CLUBS PHONE TO CLOSE 
AND OPEN THE FIELD AND THAT THE BOOK IS FILLED OUT 

 DO NOT FLY UNLESS THE BASE IS REACHED  
 

1903 hrs – Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Fred welcomed members to the meeting and introduced Chuck Camarato (Post 731 Commander). 
Chuck would like to have us remain using the facility and working together.  Chuck is a former Marine 
and San Diego native.   
 
The current facility is a training center for American Legion.  Goal is to continuously improve the facility.  
Chuck’s goal is to work together with our organization to develop synergistic activities. 
 
Secretary report, Mark read the February minutes.  Marilee mentioned that the Oct/Nov minutes are 
incomplete and were not approved.  Fred to work to get them approved in the future.  Minutes were 
discussed and approved as read. 
 
VP report – upcoming event.  Invitation to coordinate additional events 
5/17  Member Appreciation Fun Fly (Mark Lukens and Jerry Neuberger to coordinate) 
5/31  Leatherneck Museum (Curtis Kitteringham) 
6/7  Pylon Race @ 10:00AM (Frank Gagliardi) 
6/14  4th Annual Cub Fly-in (Mark Lukens) 
7/12-13  Rotors over Miramar (Brad Kuller) 
 
Safety report – Brian Werner 
Brian just completed a CPR class and offered to give updates.  He also reminded everyone that we have 
an AED in our pin box.  On several recent Tuesdays the field has been shut down by the tower due to 



landing activity at the base.  The sound system has been tampered with and needs to be setup properly and 
not tampered with.  Leroy is going to make new covers to keep the box from being messed with. 
 
Field Marshall – Tom Pham 
March 23 work party to sand, wash and repaint the tables that need maintenance.  Richard does not like 
the light gray paint because it is too bright.  We are going to add rubber mats to some of the tables.  
People that have personalized tables can maintain their tables. 
 
Mid meeting break at 7:30 
 
Show and Tell: 
Mark Lukens discussed the Arduino platform and how it might be used for RC projects.  He demoed his 
land gear sequencer setup that drives four servos and landing lights.  He also spent some time discussing 
the the various types of input sensor and devices and the many output devices that can be driven from this 
microprocessor platform. 
 
Jerry Neuberger showed his TopFlite kit.  “Luftwaffe” P-51D converted to an A.  It weighs about 12 
pounds (heavy).  Hand cut lettering.  DLE 20 powered. 
 
Don Rice showed his peanut (Stevens Air Models) indoor flying model.  Laser cut, great balsa, good 
instructions.  42 gm, took only a few hours to build.  Added custom wheels to make it look better.  
Control is from a brick receiver.  Complete kits are available with AeroLite, motor, receiver, balsa, etc. 
 
Frank Gagliardi brought his Guillows kit of a Super Cub.  Equipped with Parkzone brick, motor and 
gearbox.  Total weight will be about 2 ¼ oz. when ready to fly.  All parts are laser cut and fit perfectly. 
 
Chris Wolfe brought a Jet Hangar Hobbies F-100.  All composite designed for 70MM fan.  Lots of detail 
in landing gear struts and gear doors.  Used lacquer based paint, has great color and finish to simulate 
aluminum.  Almost ready to fly with 4s 5000mAh flight pack for with 5-6 minute.  Designed to go very 
fast.  Model Master enamel for some of the markings.  Has a custom inlet duct to allow for landing gear 
and battery.  eFlite retracts.  About 5 pounds flight weight. 
 
Bill Simmons – started flying in the 1960’s using a single stick Orbit radio.  He is converting a Prism 7 
transmitter to a single stick configuration.  He found a kit online to do the conversion Super Droid Robot. 
 
Jerry flew his L-4 at a contest last week  
 
Old Business: 
The Business Meeting venue discussion concluded with a motion by Frank that the bylaws be amended to 
allow the membership to choose the venue and time for future meetings.  The motion was seconded and 
approved by voice vote. 
 
New Business: 
Mark Lukens shared some a proposal for a club annual t-shirt design that incorporates icons of all the 
major events of the year into a single shirt.  Jerry Neuberger made a motion to approve $500  towards the 
design and production of the shirts.  The motion was seconded and passed without without further 
discussion. 
 
Motion to adjourn, seconded.  Approved. 
 
Meeting ended at 9:15 




